
 

     

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      
 
 
 

 

    

 
  

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

  

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NORTH OGDEN CITY CORP.     505 East 2600 North     782-7211 
 

MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 

Letters, Calls, and E-mails - The Council Members and Mayor welcome your input and attendance at council meetings.  

Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Tuesdays of each month at 6:30 p.m. and work sessions as needed on the 1

st
 Tuesday of 

each month.  Check the City website for changes. 

Mayor Brent Taylor           513-6163        btaylor@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Kent Bailey   782-7807 kbailey@nogden.org  
 

Council Member Lynn Satterthwaite    782-6209         lsatterthwaite@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Cheryl Stoker             782-9302        cstoker@nogden.org 

 

Council Member Phillip Swanson  940-2111 pswanson@nogden.org 
 

Council Member Jim Urry   668-1928 jurry@nogden.org 
 

 

 

 

 

North Ogden News June 2014 

Volume 06-14 

BUILDING OFFICIAL – 737-2214 

 

FLOOD PLAIN INFORMATION 

Questions regarding flood zones should be directed to Gary 

Kerr.  FEMA flood maps are available for your review in our 

office.   

 

We also have elevation certificates. 

MAYOR TAYLOR’S MESSAGE 
 

May was a great month for North Ogden!  I am pleased to report that the City Council unanimously approved a Public 

Works Facility project and budget, and Groundbreaking is scheduled for June 3rd.  The new facility will be located at 220 E. 

Pleasant View Dr., a few blocks west of the current facility.  The approved budget is $2,951,847 for construction plus a 

contingency, and we have selected Lundahl Building Systems of Logan as the contractor.  North Ogden taxpayers will receive an 

incredible facility, including: a 21,000 square foot steel shop building with drive-thru bays and 3,500+ square feet of bonus 

mezzanine storage, a separate 5,000 square foot masonry office building with a bonus 5,000 square foot basement for vehicle 

parking, a salt/sand shed and external storage area, paved road access to both Pleasant View and Lomond View Drives, a fuel 

station, a 5 ton crane, and much more (see full details at the city website).  This will be a fantastic facility at an incredible value, 

and will not use any bonds or loans to achieve.  It represents months and years of hard work by the City Council, Public Works 

Committee, and city staff.  We recognize the work of past and present city leaders who have contributed to this project, even if on 

different sides of the debate.  This project divided our community, but now it is time for us to come back together and all rally 

around a great project at a great price that will move our city forward. 
 

I am also pleased to welcome Phillip Swanson as the newest member of the North Ogden City Council.  During the May 

13
th

 City Council meeting, Councilman Swanson was selected from among seven outstanding and highly qualified applicants to 

fill the Council seat vacated when Councilman Justin Fawson resigned to fill the open District 7 seat in the Utah Legislature.  

Representative Fawson gave dedicated service to North Ogden and we honor his time on the City Council and wish him the very 

best in the Legislature as he continues to represent North Ogden.   
 

Lastly, the City Council will be discussing and approving the annual City Budget on June 10
th
 at 6:30 PM in the City 

Offices (505 E. 2600 N.).  Please come and learn about your city budget and provide your input!  --Mayor Brent Taylor 

 

 
The North Ogden Youth City Council is now accepting 

applications for the year 2014-2015.  North Ogden residents 

9
th
 – 12

th
 grade are eligible to join.  Pick up applications at the 

North Ogden City Offices.  This is a great opportunity to be 

part of a great group of young people.  Our purpose is to learn 

about city government and to provide service to the 

community. 
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mailto:cstoker@nogden.org
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PARKS AND RECREATION – 737-0587 – 2705 N 550 E  
 

 

NORTH OGDEN POLICE DEPARTMENT – 801-782-7219 – 515 E 2600 N 
 

The North Ogden Police Department frequently receives complaints from citizens who have been solicited or fallen victim to 

fraudulent activity, or they have already responded to the fraudulent offer and have lost substantial amounts of money as a result.  

There are numerous methods used by criminals trying to take advantage of unsuspecting victims.  One method is you are informed 

you have won the lottery, but are asked to send the required administrative fee to an office in order to receive the award.  Another 

common scam is someone calls claiming to be a family member or friend in distress and is in need of money, then asks you to wire 

money to a distant location.  A different scam involves receiving a check with a request to cash the check and keep a portion of the 

money for yourself after you’ve sent the remainder back to them in the form of a money order. 
 

If you have received any of these or similar offers by email, phone or mail, be aware that they are part of a scam and that someone is 

trying to steal your money.  There are resources available to assist you.  The FBI, National White Collar Crime Center, and the 

Bureau of Justice Assistance have joined forces to investigate and address cyber-crime.  If you feel someone is trying to scam you 

over the Internet, visit http://www.ic3.gov/.  There is a simple form that you can fill out to report fraudulent activity.  Also, if you 

feel you have been a victim of fraudulent activity or want to know what you can do to reduce your chances of becoming a victim of 

fraud, you may also visit the State of Utah Department of Commerce http://commerce.utah.gov/releases/14-03-03_dcp-top-ten.pdf. 
 

 Please don’t let other people take advantage of you, because nothing is free but the air you breathe! 

 

 

 

        

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons 

Registration is open at www.northshoreaquaticcenter.com 

Cost for North Ogden Residents: $32.00 per individual 

 

North Shore Aquatic Center 

Public Swimming Hours 

Monday               12:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Tuesday               12:00 PM - 6:30 PM 

Wednesday           12:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Thursday              12:00 PM - 6:30 PM 

Friday                  11:00 AM - 5:30 PM 

Saturday               11:00 AM - 5:30 PM 

Sunday             12:00 PM - 6:30 PM 

CLOSED HOLIDAYS            

Admission 
3 & Under - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - FREE** 

  **All Children 3 years and under must wear a swim diaper and plastic 

pants beneath their swim wear. 

4-64 years - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -$6.00  

4-64 years (N.Ogden Resident) - $5.50 

Seniors (65+) - - - - - - - - - - - - - $4.50 

 

 

2014 SUMMER CAMPS 
Registration is open! 

www.northogdenrecreation.com  
 

Lil’ Tykes Sports Camp  

Ages: 3 – 5 Cost: $20 
 

Adventure Kids Day Camp 
Ages: 6 – 11 Cost: $47 
 

Travel Week 
Ages: 6 – 11 Cost: $47.00 
 

Science Week 
Ages: 6 – 11 Cost $47.00 
 

Get Out and Play Week  

Ages: 6 – 11 Cost $47.00 
 

Water Week 

Ages: 6 – 11 Cost: $36.00 

 

 
 

 

 

Cherry Days 5K Run/Walk 
Registration: May 1- July 1

st
 

http://www.northogdenrecreation.blogspot.com/p/races.html 
Cost: $20.00 goes until July 1

s
 - Day of Registration $30.00..will be in 

the parking lot of Intermountain North Clinic from 6:00 – 6:45 a.m. 

Packet Pickup: Pick up your packet on July 3
rd

 from 8:00 AM-

7:00PM-Notice it’s PM. We are open late! at the Parks & Rec Office 

Day of Race: July 4
th

 

Race Time: 7:00 a.m. 

 

 

Volleyball Clinics – SUMMER CLINIC 

Registration May 1 - June 14 

Cost: $40.00 

Register online at www.northogdenrecreation.com 

 

 

Tennis Lessons – Registration is open 

Register online at www.northogdenrecreation.com 

Ages 5 and up 

 

CHERRY DAYS 

Check out the new Cherry Days website 

(www.northogdencherrydays.com) to learn about all 

of our fun activities coming up this year.  New 

additions for 2014 include a reptile show and a 

magician.  Applications for booth vendors, parade 

vendors and brochure advertising are also available 

on the website. 

 

 

There will be a road closure on 

2650 N – 2700 N on 550 E 

from 6am – 4pm on Friday, 

July 4
th

.  No cars will be 

allowed to park in that area. 
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EARLY VOTING 
The 2014 Primary Election will be held on Tuesday, June 24

th
.  Early Voting will take place at six locations: 

Marriott-Slaterville City Hall, North Ogden City Offices, Ogden Valley Branch Library, Roy Municipal 

Building, South Ogden Municipal Building, and The Weber Center.  Early Voting will be held Jun 10 – June 

13 from 8am – Noon and June 16 – June 20 from 1pm – 5pm.  Any eligible Weber County Resident, who 

has registered on, or prior to June 9
th

, will be eligible to vote early.  Early Voting is a great way to avoid 

lines at the polls on Election Day. 

 

 

 

 
 



NORTH VIEW SENIOR CENTER – 485 E 2550 N – 782-6211 

PUBLIC WORKS – 782-8111 – 332 E PLEASANT VIEW DR 
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Monday 

830a   Ceramics 

1230p Mahjong 

           Canasta 

100p   Silver & Lapidary 

200p   Tap Dancing         

Tuesday 

900a Alzheimer’s Daycare 

930a   Art 

1000a Line Dancing 

1230p Weight Lifting 
           (strength exercises) 

            Pinochle 

 

Wednesday 
900a   Wood Carving  

900a   Bridge 

1000a Line Dancing 

1230p Pinochle 

100p   Silver & Lapidary 

300p   Spanish 

Thursday 

100p Center opens 

100p Tap Dancing 

500p Dinner 

530p Entertainment 

         followed by  

         line dancing:    
 

6/5    Chat & Chew 

6/12   Bingo 

6/19   Pam Cannon 

6/26   Luke & Elizabeth Kaschmitter 

Friday 

830a   Ceramics 

900a   Bridge  

1000a Yoga  
           (bring your own mat) 

1230p Pinochle 

            

BLOOD PRESSURE 

2
nd

 Wed. 11a  

4
th

 Wed. 11a 

THESE ARE AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE: LIBRARY, BILLIARDS, TELEVISION, EXERCISE EQUIPMENT, PING PONG TABLE 

FOOT CLINIC   

by appt. 

2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wed.  

starting at 10a 
 

WESTERNAIRES 

DANCE - POTLUCK 

JUNE 21
ST

 AT 7PM 

POTLUCK 

LEGAL ADVICE 

1
st
 Monday 10a 

GLUCOSE/CHOLESTEROL 

SCREENING 

JUNE 11
TH

 – 11AM 

COMPUTER LAB 

MON – 1PM  

SENIOR PICNIC – JUNE 20
TH

  

SANDRIDGE PARK - CENTER 

CLOSED – CHECK WITH ZELLA 

FOR TICKETS - $3. 

Water Conservation Tips – Water conservation measures are an important first step in protecting our water supply.  Such 

measures not only save the supply of our source water, but can also save you money by reducing your water bill.  Here are a few 

suggestions. 

Conservation measures you can use inside your home include: 

·Fix leaking faucets, pipes, toilets, etc.  

·Replace old fixtures; install water-saving devices in faucets, toilets, and appliances.  

·Wash only full loads of laundry.  

·Do not use the toilet for trash disposal.  

·Take shorter showers.  

·Do not let the water run while shaving or brushing teeth.  

·Soak dishes before washing.  

·Run the dishwasher only when full. 

GRIEF GROUP 

JUNE 26
TH

 

230PM 

TECHNOLOGY LAB 

HELP NEEDED!   

PLEASE CALL 

ZELLA FOR MORE 

INFORMATION 

801-782-6211 
 

AARP 

DRIVING 

CLASS 

JUNE 16
TH

 

10AM – 

230PM 

Household Hazardous Waste Program 
 

The household hazardous waste program is for all Weber County residents. The program is FREE for household quantities of 

hazardous waste. Small business owners may be assessed a fee depending on quantities brought in.  The hours and months of 

operation are every 3rd Saturday of the month beginning in April and ending in October. Hours of operation are 8am-1pm. For 

more information please call 801 399-8803.  We encourage residents to take advantage of our FREE re-use center as well. The 

re-use shed contains used paint, thinners, approved pesticides and other misc. used products brought in by the public.  

It is available during regular business hours. 

Oil- 5 gallons per day per resident 

Antifreeze - 5 gallons per day per resident 

Unacceptable Waste: 
Asbestos 

Free Liquid Waste 

Medical Waste 

Sewage or Sewage Sludge 

Hazardous Waste 
 

 

SHRED DAY JUNE 17
TH

 9AM – 12PM 

You can conserve outdoors as well: 

·Water the lawn and garden in the early morning or evening.  

·Use mulch around plants and shrubs.  

·Repair leaks in faucets and hoses.  

·Use water-saving nozzles.  

·Use water from a bucket to wash your car, and save the hose for rinsing. 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 


